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Mr. Chairman, distinguished delegates, ladies and gentlemen

It is with great pleasure that I take this opportunity to address this 11th Conference of the Parties to the Convention on International Trade in Endangered Species. The Government of Iceland submitted the instrument of accession last January 3, and Iceland therefore became a party to the Convention last April 2.

Upon acceding to the Convention Iceland entered reservations with regard to a number of cetaceans included in the Convention’s appendices that occur within Iceland’s national jurisdiction and which are, in the view of Iceland, inappropriately included in the appendices, since sound scientific research clearly shows that these are neither endangered nor threatened with extinction.  If new scientific evidence, however, will show that these cetaceans are in fact appropriately included in the appendices, Iceland will reassess the relevant reservations. 

Iceland moreover submitted a declaration stressing our view that the inclusion of some species in the appendices of the Convention is inconsistent with Article II of the Convention and the biological criteria agreed on within CITES for such inclusion. Iceland considers it to be important for CITES to fulfil its purpose by reviewing all present inclusions in the appendices in an effective and transparent manner, emphasising not only species but also the status of individual populations. The review should be objective and ensure that all inclusions in the appendices are consistent with Article II of the Convention and the biological criteria agreed on within CITES.

Mr. Chairman,

My Government attaches great importance to this Convention as an instrument for enhancing the protection of endangered species that are threatened by international trade. The listing of species in the appendices of CITES must, however, be based on sound scientific knowledge and it must be clear that trade is a threat to their existence. It is of course contrary to the CITES convention to list species in the appendices for purely moral or ethical reasons if they are not in any danger of extinction. This is so obvious that it should not need to be stated. We are going down a dangerous path indeed if species are listed in the CITES appendices for exclusively emotional, ethical or moral reasons. Of course you can have such listings, but it would have to be under another convention than CITES, a completely new convention. And it would be interesting indeed to see the international community reach a consensus on such a document!

Finally, Mr. Chairman I would like to emphasise the strong wish of my country, Iceland that COP 11 of CITES may prove to be a fruitful and a successful meeting to promote the aims of CITES to protect species that are endangered and threatened by international trade. 

Thank you Mr. Chairman
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